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SEPTEMBER
Monthly Member Newsletter

FROM THE KITCHEN
The Welcome Back Dinner is scheduled for
Saturday, September 14. The dinner will be
prepared by Chef Jesus Alcelay and hosted by Jill
Aldape and Sorginak.
The doors will open to the dining room at 6 PM
with dinner being served buffet-style at 6:30 PM.
Online dinner reservations for the September
dinner will have a pre-pay option and are non-
refundable. Those who have not pre-paid can pick
up your reservation card at the table in the
dining room near the payment table. You will need
it to pay for dinner. You will be able to pay
in cash, check, or credit card at the door.

September 2024 dinner menu:
Tossed salad with Onati Dressing

Babyback Ribs
Alaskan Cod with Butter and Lemon Sauce

Amuma’s Paella
Homemade Bread and Butter

Wine and Coffee

Monthly Dinner Prices
Members and guests (over 10): $25

Children (10 and under): $10

Please make your dinner reservations using the
reservation link on the Basque Center website at
bit.ly/euzmonthlydinners. If you are unable to
make your reservation
online, please call or text your reservation to
208-572-0604. There is no longer an email
option for making reservations.
There will be no babysitter service provided until
the February 2025 Dinner.

The deadline for dinner reservations is 8 PM on
Tuesday, September 10.​Please note
that reservations called into the bar will not be
accepted, reservations emailed in will not be
accepted, and reservations left after 8 PM on
September 10 will not be accepted. If you need to
cancel all or part of your reservation that deadline
is also Tuesday, September 10 at 8 PM.
Cancellations should be called or texted to
208-572-0604.

EUZKALDUNAK 75th ANNIVERSARY
Can you believe 2024 is Euzkaldunak’s 75th

Anniversary? To celebrate such a huge milestone
we have planned a 2024 Nostalgia Tour. Each
monthly dinner will be an opportunity to come
together, honor those that came before us, enjoy
the traditions they created, and look forward to
another incredible 75 years. Stay tuned for more
details about each dinner as they get closer, but
for now, start planning your Nostalgia Tour outfits!
Each monthly dinner will celebrate a different
decade and we would love for everyone to
celebrate with us by dressing according to that
decade–you will be entered into a drawing for a
1949 vintage Manzanos wine for your participation
in each month’s festivities! Thank you to Leku Ona
for the generous donation of the wine each month.
Here is the schedule:

● September: 1990’s
● October: 2000’s
● November: 2010’s
● December: Origins and into the Future
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SAN INAZIO THANK YOU

Donors
Brett Ballou
Derrick Burdett
Darling Ingredients, Inc.
Mike Franzoia
Teresa Franzoia
Mat Hawkins
Abisay Herrera
Nermin Huremovic
Kate Nichols
Ed Orbea
WinCo
Rod Wray

Board of Directors
Jenny Aldape
Isana Bengoetxea
Mark Bieter
Joseba Criswell
Mike Franzoia
Bernice Madariaga
Joe Meuleman
Ed Orbea
Travis Wright
Ricardo Yanci

Staff
Jesus Alcelay
Patty Gabica
Juli Lete
Tom Sipes
Noah Storey
Albert Totorica

Volunteers
Ander Achabal
Ava Achabal
Tere Achabal
Gerri & Linda Achurra
Xanti Alcelay
Jimmy Aldape
John Aldape
Johnny Aldape
Josephine Aldape
Juliana Aldape
Lina Aldape
Mike Amestoy

Aitor Amuchastegui
Dave Anderson
Dan Ansotegui
Cheryl Asin
Todor Azurtza
Erick Baker
Connor Bawden
Amanda Bengoechea
Nancy Bengoechea
Shane Bengoechea
Ben Bengoetxea
Spencer Bengoetxea
Kepa Bentz
Maialen Bentz
Denny Beroiz
Morrie Berriochoa
Nick Bicandi
John Bieter
Biotzetik Basque Choir
Mallori Bjerke
Boiseko Gazteak
Karrie Bolen
Johnny Boyd
Olive Boyd
Micaela Brittsan
Jaime Burnham
Scott Burnham
Chelsea Buttars
Jenny Calla
Tom Calla
Alaia Campbell
Alazne Campbell
Gina & Robert Campbell
Hailey Campbell
Heather Carlson
Mattea Carlson
Henar Chico
Matthew Chisholm &

US Bank volunteers
Dani Coyle
Jordan Cutler
Bryan Day
Amaia Donahue
Ben Donahue
Lindsay Farrel
Amaya Fischer
Dominic Fischer

Jean Flesher
Jean Jules Flesher 
Alexa Forsmann
Jewel Fouts
Maite Frank
Anita Franzoia
Kristina Franzoia
Mateo Franzoia
Teresa Franzoia
Freeform
Cammy Gabica Wentworth
Monica Gabica Trivette
Ron Garnys
Brenna Garro
Alaina & Douglas Gavica
Richard & Susan Gavica
Chris Godfrey
Tobby Goicoechea
Anne Gonzalez Aspiazu
Justin Green
Amber Hedjazi
Amaya Herrera
Tiana Herrera
Sally Hetherington
Alex Hicks
Anne Hicks
Gwen Hicks
Mark Hill
Maite Iribarren-Gorrindo
Jake Jaureguy 
David Jayo
Jeff Jayo
Blaine Johnson
Roberta Johnson
Jill Kaltenecker
Margaret Kath
Nikki Kerns
Isabel Kesling
Alenna Knox
Alicia Knox
Ian Knox
Herb Krakau
John & Yasone

Lejardi Krakau
Jonelle Krakau
Carter Laney
Megan Larrondo
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Jaclyn Lasuen
Carter Lauer
Toni Lawson
Paul Leichtfuss
Romy Leichtfuss
Michael Lejardi
Molly Mai
Amber Hedjazi &
Haritz Maillo Elorza
Lisa Makin
Trenton Makin
Gaizka Malone
P.J. Mansisidor
Ruth Manthey-Wray
Maria Luisa Marticorena
Michael Marticorena
Mel McGill
Jim & Theresa Mendiguren
Leah Mendive
Pat Meuleman
Steve Miranda
Maile Miyamura
Amaya Monasterio
Ben Monasterio
The Monasterio Family
Brandon Montgomery
Raquel Montgomery
Judy Murray
Cindy Musick
Josh Nichols
Abi Norton
Oinkari Dantza Taldea
Oñati Dantza Taldea
Elise Overgaard
Megan Overgaard

Lili Papapetro
Leandra Parker
Kathy Paulin
Teagan Phay
Molly Peterson
Karen Province
Cecilia Quinlan
Savannah Reynolds
Cirbie Sangroniz
The Sangroniz Family
Mia Saxton
Kathi Schaffeld
Damiana Shank
Gav Shapiro
Mikel Sluder
Nancy Sluder
Vince Taylor
Nikki & Christina Totorica
Rosa Totorica
Gloria Totoricaguena
Txantxangorriak
Luken Uranga
Gina Urquidi
The Urquidi Family
Mark van Gulik
Carissa Wahl & volunteers
Doug Whitfield
Matteo Wilsey
Karen Wilson
Tony Wilson
Alex & Ruth Wray
Amy & Rod Wray
Josie Wray
Michal Yadlin
Miren Yanci

Teresa Yragui
Dr. John Ysursa
Nella Zuloeta
Omar Zuloeta

Borah High Football
Booker Barrus
Hayden Carr
Jon Ceron
Kyler Cummens
Alex Eastland
Austin Flaherty
Karden Halpin
Calvin Hart
Luiz Hernandez
Blake Hughes
Porter Johnson
Nate Jones
JQ Kenyon
Torrin Lincoln
Ryan Lopez
Adrian Martinez
Mason McKenna
Mason Monteleone
Oscar Morales
Jax Novotny
Colton Poste
Noah Romberg
Chaz Shearer
Keijen Shearer
Tyler Spencer
Max Sutton
Josh Wallas
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SAN INAZIO THANKS FROM EUZKALDUNAK
CLUB PRESIDENT
On behalf of the Board of Directors, I would once
again like to thank our membership and
everyone that participated in another successful
San Inazio. This year we were able to bring the
group Spoonful (Mike Barriatua), who provided
music on Saturday night, and Triki Taka
Stomp, Dan Ansotegui, Jean & Jean Jules Flesher
who performed on Sunday evening.
The festival also featured great entertainment and
performances by Txantxangorriak, Boiseko
Gazteak, and Oinkari Dantzari Taldea.
Thank you to the volunteers who gave their time
to work at the booths and behind the scenes.
Your names are included in the previous lists – if
we missed anyone, we extend our sincerest
apologies. No matter the task, your volunteer
efforts help ensure a smooth and successful
weekend. I would personally like to thank those
who helped with the Thursday setup and Sunday
takedown without being asked. A big thank you to
Bryan Day, Ricardo Yanci and Ed Orbea, for
coordinating the food booth all weekend, and
special thanks to Jesus Alcelay. Your hard work
and organization made the festival a success and
your willingness to help whenever needed was
very much appreciated. - ESKERRIK ASKO!
Mike Franzoia
president@basquecenter.com

SAN INAZIO MAYORAL PROCLAMATION
A part of the continuing celebration of
Euzkaldunak’s 75th Anniversary included Mayor
Lauren McLean’s thanks and a City of Boise
Proclamation congratulating us and recognizing
2024 as the Anniversary Year of the now named
Basque Foundation, Incorporated. The Mayor’s
Office also gifted the Basque Center and each
living President a copy of the Proclamation and a
book regarding the history of arts and culture in
Boise, Boise @ One Five Zero: Essays and
Poems from the City of Trees. Thank you again to
our living Presidents who attended the San Inazio
Mass for their decades of commitment to
leadership in our activities. When you see them,
please join us in saying, Eskerrik asko!
Living Presidents:
1976, 1990, 1991 Dave Eiguren
1979 Mari Carmen Totorica
1985, 1986 Delphina Arnold
1987 Patxi Lostra
1992 John Aldecoa Wilson
1993 Michelle Alzola
1994 Kevin Arrien
1995 Patty Gabica
1996 Louie Uranga
1997 Jeremy Malone
1998 Mari Antonia Bicandi
1999, 2000, 2003, 2004 Bryan Day
2001 Mike Urquidi
2002 Albert Totorica
2005, 2007 Andy Wood
2006 Steve Achabal
2008, 2009 Johnny Aldape
2010, 2011 Amy Hormaechea Wray
2012, 2013, 2014, 2015, 2020 Martin Bilbao
2016, 2017, 2018 Tyler Navarro Smith
2019, 2021, 2022,2023 Ed Orbea
2024 Mike Franzoia
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MONTHLY DINNER BABYSITTING TO
RESUME-FEBRUARY 2025
Babysitting at monthly dinners was put on pause
because of several issues that were consistently
occurring. To bring the service back, the
Euzkaldunak board is introducing a new system in
hopes of resolving the prior issues. Families with
children ages 1-10 can add their child to the
babysitting list when they make their reservation
for the monthly dinner. There will be a $10 fee per
child for using this service which will help to cover
the cost of food, drink, and child care. If you do
not add your child to the list, they will not be
allowed to join the fun downstairs as it will lead to
unsafe ratios for the babysitter. If your child
doesn’t need the babysitting service, you are
welcome to add them to your normal reservation
and have them sit upstairs with you. If you or
someone in your family (age 14 or older) is
interested in this paid babysitting position during
the dinners, please email
secretary@basquecenter.com

DINNER HOSTS
Basque Foundation Inc. would like to thank the
families and organizations who have acted as
hosts for a monthly dinner. We are always in need
of additional assistance. Please email
vicepresident@basquecenter.com​to get involved!

OINKARI NEW KIDS’ PRACTICES
The Oinkari Basque Dancers seek new members
each fall. For anyone interested in joining this
year, New Kids’ practices will begin Sunday,
September 15, at noon until 1:30 at the Basque
Center and continue on September 22 and 29. We
only allow new members to join once a year by
attending at least one (but preferably all three) of
these practices. No prior Basque dance
experience is necessary but dancers must be at
least 14 years old by September 1, 2024, or a
freshman in high school to join. All Oinkaris must
be members (or children of members, if under the
age of 18) of Euzkaldunak. If you have any
questions, please email our Dance Directors,
Michael Lejardi and Jaclyn Lasuen
(michael@oinkari.org, jaclyn@oinkari.org).

Iraila 2024 - page 5 of 12

mailto:secretary@basquecenter.com
mailto:vicepresident@basquecenter.com
mailto:michael@oinkari.org
mailto:jaclyn@oinkari.org


OMENALDIA MEMORIAL MASS-NEW
LOCATION-RISEN CHRIST CATHOLIC
CHURCH-OCTOBER 13
Please join us Sunday, October 13, at 2 PM for
our annual Omenaldia Memorial Mass, this year at
Risen Christ Catholic Church (11511 W Lake
Hazel Road). We were invited to celebrate at
Risen Christ by Father Ben Uhlenkott and their
staff, and we look forward to remembering loved
ones lost in the last year at this new location.
The first Omenaldia was held in 1996 and since
then, the Basque community in the Treasure
Valley has gathered together to remember the
loved ones that have passed away in the past
year.
If you would like to remember someone that has
passed away since last October, please call Annie
at the Basque Museum 208-343-2671 or email
annieg@basquemuseum.eus. There will be a
potluck after mass, so please bring a dish to
share. All dishes should be able to be served at
room temperature or brought in a heated
container to keep it at temperature. Drinks, plates,
utensils, and napkins will be provided.

BOISE-OÑATI 50TH ANNIVERSARY EXHIBIT
OPENING
Join us October 3 at 6 PM at the Basque Center
for a short presentation and discussion panel
about the first exchange program between Boise
and Oñati in the 1974-75 school year. This
program was the beginning of several
partnerships, collaborations and additional
exchange programs! Learn about the people and
families that started the program, the hardships,
the relationships, and the incredible memories
created. Afterwards we invite everyone to the
Basque Museum for the official opening of the
Boise-Oñati exhibit. Pintxos & refreshments will be
provided at the Museum afterwards. This event is
free and open to all!
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BASQUE LANGUAGE CLASSES-REGISTER
NOW!
If you are interested in learning Euskara or
brushing up on some words and phrases in
anticipation of the big Basque summer of 2025,
sign up for Euskara classes with the Basque
Museum. There are various levels, offered online
and in-person. Basque Center members get a
discount on class costs, so no reason not to sign
up! Basquemuseum.eus/learn/euskara or call the
Basque Museum 208-343-2671. Deadline to
register is Labor Day.

MARK YOUR CALENDAR-EGUBERRIKO
AZOKA
The Basque Museum's annual Basque Christmas
Market will be held in conjunction with Boiseko
Gazteak and Txantxangorriak's Winter Show on
Sunday, December 8 on the Basque Block - rain,
snow or shine! There will be vendors, food, drink,
Olentzero, sheep wagons and more. Shop local
Basque artisans for some Christmas gifts, taste
traditional Basque foods, watch the musicians and
dancers perform, and get your picture taken with
Olentzero! More information to come! If you are
interested in being a vendor at the Azoka, contact
Annie at annieg@basquemuseum.eus.

Iraila 2024 - page 7 of 12

http://www.basquemuseum.eus/learn/euskara
mailto:annieg@basquemuseum.eus


ANY PACK RATS OUT THERE?
The Basque Museum & Cultural Center has been
working with the Basque Center Board as part
of its 75th Anniversary celebration, to ensure that
all copies of Euzkaldunak newsletters have
been collected and digitized. We’ve contacted
some Euzkaldunak members we thought might
have copies and have been fortunate to be able to
fill in many gaps…but there are still some issues
we’re in need of. If you have a copy of the
following Euzkaldunak newsletters we would
appreciate the opportunity to scan and return
it/them to you. This will ensure that the wonderful
record of activities that Euzkaldunak has
organized over the past decades will be
preserved:

1974 – June, July, August, September,
October, November, December
1975 – January, February, March, April,
May, June, July, August, September
1976 – September, November
1977 – March, April, June, July, November
1978 – March, May, June
1979 – January, February, May, June,
August, September, November, December
1980 – April, June, December
1981 – February, April
1982 – February
1983 – August
1992 – February
2000 – March, May, November
2001 – February
2009 – November

It may be that there is not an issue–for example,
during the summer–a month or two were
often combined in early summer/late summer
editions. If you do have copies of Euzkaldunak
newsletters and would be willing to look through
them to see if you might have some of these
missing editions – we’d be grateful to you for your
effort! Please contact Patty Miller at the Basque
Museum & Cultural Center – 208-343-2671 or via
email pattyam@basquemuseum.eus.
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BOISEKO GAZTEAK 2024-2025
REGISTRATION
It's now time to get ready for the 2024-2025
season!

Registration:
Online registration for Boiseko Gazteak will begin
on Tuesday, September 3. It will be accessible
until Tuesday, September 17. In order to access
the online registration forms on September 3,
please use the following link: bit.ly/boiseko
In order to dance with Boiseko Gazteak,
Parents/Guardians (NOT Grandparents) must be
members of Euzkaldunak. If you are not currently
a member of Euzkaldunak, you may become a
member by contacting Patty Gabica
(secretary@basquecenter.com) or by registering
for Euzkaldunak membership during the Boiseko
registration on the evening of September 17.

Costume Information:
Procuring enough fabric continues to be an issue
right now, and we are concerned about providing
enough costumes for all of our dancers. During
registration, we will also be asking for information
about your costume needs. If you or someone you
know has costumes to sell, please feel free to
contact Heather Totoricaguena (208-860-9392 or
htotoricaguena@gmail.com).
Group Organization:

● Txikitxuak (txiki) – 4*-5 year olds
● (must be at least 4 by Oct. 1, 2024)
● Azkarrak – 6-7 years old
● Txulitoak – 8-10 years old
● Nagusiak – 11-14 years old

*On occasion, we have allowed children who have
not yet turned 4 to practice and perform with the
Txikis. This is done on a case-by-case basis. A
couple of things to keep in mind: one parent must
be present and help teach/corral the kids at each
Txiki practice throughout the season. This
volunteer assignment does not count towards the
two volunteer shifts per family you must complete
during the season.
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BOISEKO GAZTEAK 2024-2025
REGISTRATION, CONT’D
Teachers & Musicians Wanted:
The board is looking for teaching volunteers to
assist the directors for each age group. This
program cannot continue without the people who
are committed to teaching every Tuesday night for
nine weeks before Christmas and nine weeks
after Christmas. Teaching is also a great
opportunity for current high school kids to earn
volunteer hours. Please think about joining the
crew that continues to pass on our culture to these
wonderful kids year after year. If you are
interested, please contact Johnny Aldape
(208-761-2121 or johnaldape@gmail.com).
Similarly, we are also looking for musicians (txistu,
accordion, & tambourine) to provide live music
during practices and performances. If you are
interested, please contact Nikki Totorica
(208-867-2175 or nikkitotorica@gmail.com).

2024-2025 Boiseko Calendar (tentative):
9/3 - Online registration begins
9/17 - Onsite registration at 7PM, including new
and used costume coordination (Basque Center)
9/24 - First practice at 7PM (each Tuesday until
Dec. 3, no practice on Nov. 5 & 26)
11/2 - Euzkaldunak Morzilla Dinner, hosted by
Boiseko Gazteak (Basque Center basement)
12/8 - Winter Show at 1PM (Basque Block)
1/7 - Practice resumes at 7PM (each Tuesday
until March 4)
3/9 - Spring Show at 1PM (Basque Block)
7/28 & 29 - Jaialdi 2025 practices at 7PM
8/2 - Jaialdi 2025 performance (Expo Idaho)

NEW MEMBERS
Amaya Berriochoa Blum

Jaime Hull

DONATIONS
Ed Orbea

SAN INAZIO PILOTA FESTIVAL
Twenty-two players from Boise, San Francisco,
and Euskal Herria participated in this Basque
Pilota Festival. The Boise public–as well as fans
around the world via online streaming–had the
opportunity to watch competitive pala games and
a handball tournament featuring female
professionals. The Euskal Herria 4 ½ handball
tournament featured Maddalen Etxegarai, Olatz
Arrizabalaga, Enara Gaminde and Naroa Azpeitia.
The tournament was made possible by Todor
Azurtza who, for the last few years, has worked
with Fernando Azkarate, president of the
Munduko Pilota Batzarra (MPB), in order to bring
female elite players to Boise with the intention to
promote pilota among the younger generations,
and especially among girls.
Thank you to all the public who came to the
fronton and to the other players who participated
in the festival: Anne-Marie De Couto Mansisidor,
Bryanne Gribble, Maite Kvarna, Geneva Ayarra,
Mateo Franzoia, Michael Lejardi, John
Cortabitarte, Pedro Cortabitarte, Ben Monasterio,
Patrick Bidegaray, Lukas Miller, Andrew Miller,
Jake Jaureguy, Johnny Boyd, Ryan Boyd, Ander
Zubillaga, Oier Pastor, Todor Azurtza. An added
thanks to those engaged in setup and running of
the event: Crash Magnuson, Alex McKinley and
Ben Bengoetxea from the BFA and Lur Intxaurtza
and Pedro Uriarte from the MPB.
A final thank you for funding and donations from
Euzkaldunak, the Boise Fronton Association, and
Leku Ona.
Fall 2024 Pala League signups end August 31st. If
you are interested in playing pala or other Basque
Pilota, contact boisefronton@gmail.com.

GOIAN BEGO
Marsha Enright

Juanita Inchausti Thompson
Janice Odiaga Bicandi

Paul Schaffeld

Each month, we list the names of recently passed
members & supporters of Euzkaldunak and the
local Basque community. Please send us the
names of the recently deceased so we can honor
them in print.
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MEMORIALS

Ted Arregui
John R & Juliana Aldape

Annie Astorquia Stevens
Mary Louise Mansisidor

Janice Bicandi
Julian Lete
Phil & Linda Aldape

Marsha Enright
Gerri Achurra
Linda Achurra

Juanita Inchausti Thompson
Julian Lete

Simon Landa
Julian Lete

John Lasuen
Julian Lete

Ken Mutch
Frank & Kathy Arana
Julian Lete

Paul Schaffeld
Julian Lete
Tim Mitchell & Christy
Echevarria

Levi Walker
Julian Lete

Rich Urresti
John R & Juliana Aldape
Terry & Gloria Miller
Gerri Achurra
Linda Achurra

Estefania Yanci
Eileen & Chris Hill
Gerri Achurra
Linda Achurra
KC & Miren Lete Odencrantz
Julian Lete

AUGUST & SEPTEMBER ZORIONAK
Margaret Abadia-Campbell, Bob Abraham, Joanna Aizpitarte, Aitor Alcelay, Michelle Alzola, Mikel
Amuchastegui, Josephine Anchustegui, Tucker Anderson, Toni Ansotegui, Tamara Shapiro Ansotegui, Kathy
Arana, Jon Arrieta, JJ Astorquia, David Ayarra, Irene Baalson, Erick Baker, Myrna Barriatua, Steve Beitia,
Doug Bender, Argia Larrocea Berard, Bryan Berggren, Erik Berggren, Alice Beristain, Denny Beroiz, Matea
Berria, Morrie Berriochoa, Maite Biain, Aitor Biain, Gary Bicandi, Aitor Bidaburu, Christopher Bieter, Mark
Bieter, Veronica Bolles, Laura Arriaga- Bowman, Kirk Braun, Laurie Simplot Braun, Genie Brollier, Leandra
Burns, Sandy Cameron, Marge Campbell, Mark Cantrell, Dolores Hormaechea Chapman, Henar Chico,
Tammie Colburn, David Cook, Brady Coyle, Danielle Coyle, Rachel Dowd, Yvonne Echevarria, Tara
Eiguren, Carmen Forsmann, Kristina Franzoia, Michael Franzoia, Teresa Franzoia, Gina Gamboa,
Kristopher Gandiaga, Jude Gary IV, Alaina Gavica, Preston Glaisyer, Caitlin Goicoechea-Hart, Carmen
Goitiandia, Alexander Goyhenetche, Carmen Totorica-Griggs, Ed Guerricabeitia, Louise Murgoitio
Gunderson, David Hardesty, Matthew Harvey, Creed Herbold, Ann Heringer, Jacq Herring, Marianne
Hickman, Eileen Hill, Tomas Holbrook, Alex Homaechevarria, Ceedy Homaechevarria, Mary Hormaechea,
Terri Hovda, Alise Hulford, Jaime Hull, Maite Iribarren-Gorrindo, Susan Mendiola Jaca, Elizabeth Jayo,
Treyvlin Jones, Scott Kaltenecker, Nikki Kerns, Alicia Knox, Joni Krakau, Diana Lachiondo, Celeste Landa,
Jon Larrea, Erica Larrea, Teresa Larrocea, Ryan Larrondo, Ray Larrondo, Sandra Larson, John Larson,
Doug Larzelier, Dan Lasuen, Joe Lecegui, Miguel Legarreta, Jose Luis Lejarcegui, Liz Lejardi, Nere Lete,
Jess Lete, Julian Lete, Wendi Lete, Rick Lierz, Miren Maguregui, Becky Malaxechebarria, Esteban
Malaxechebarria, Anne-Marie Mansisidor DeCouto, Ruth Manthey-Wray, Mary Jo Aldape Maxam, Molly
Mendiguren, Maria Mendiola, Maria Mendiola-Moffis, Bobbi-Jo Meuleman, James C Miller, Lukas Allen
Miller, Anita Murelaga, Mitch Murgoitio, Judith C Murray, Isla Nelson, Julianna Niehans, Lisa Norton, Bo
Norton, Abi Norton, Aisea Odencrantz, Norma Odiaga, John Odiaga, Surine Odiaga-Gremling, Pedro G
Ormaza, Ana Overgaard, Julie Pagel, Kamryn Landa Phay, Argia Larrocea Phillips, Julie Muguira Preston,
Ben Rhoades, Trina Riley, Emily Ruprecht, Dolores Salutregui, Julian Salutregui, Martin Sarasqueta, Edu
Sarria, Cathy D Seamons, Marne Navarro Sieber, Stephanie Stout
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BASQUE CENTER RENTAL
To inquire about renting the Basque Center for a function or meeting, please contact Albert Totorica, Basque
Center Rental Manager, at rentals@basquecenter.com, visit www.basquecenter.com/rentals, or call
208-331-5097. Euzkaldunak members receive discounted rental rates.

Jaclyn Lasuen,
Newsletter Editor

NEWSLETTER INFORMATION
Our newsletter is composed of submissions from our Basque Center membership, and
we want to hear from you! Send your news to newsletter@basquecenter.com by
Monday, September 23, to appear in the next newsletter. For mailing address changes,
contact Patty Gabica at secretary@basquecenter.com.

2024 EUZKALDUNAK EVENTS

9/14:September Dinner 11/2:Morzilla Dinner/Bazaar/Bingo
10/19:October Dinner 12/21:Sheepherders Ball
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2024 BOARD OF DIRECTORS BASQUE CENTER STAFF
Mike Franzoia, President
Ed Orbea, Vice President
Jenny Aldape, Director
Isana Bengoetxea, Director
Mark Bieter, Director
Joseba Criswell, Director
Bernice Madariaga, Director
Joe Meuleman, Director
Travis Wright, Director
Ricardo Yanci, Director

Patty Gabica, Secretary and Treasurer
Julian Lete, Operations Manager
Albert Totorica, Rental Manager
Jesus Alcelay, Chef
Bartenders: Sean Aucutt, Tom Sipes,
Noah Storey

N.A.B.O. DELEGATES
Argia Beristain (Euzkaldunak delegate)
Mark Bieter (board delegate)

To contact the entire board (10 directors), send an email to board@basquecenter.com.
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